THE SHELBY COUNTY COMMISSIONERS JUNE 9, 2025

The Shelby County Commissioners met on Monday June 9, 2025, at 8:00 a.m., and present were
Commissioners Abel, Lawson, Runnebohm, County Attorney & County Auditor.

MINUTES:

Motion to approve minutes from June 2, 2025, was made by Lawson, seconded by Runnebohm,
motion passes 3-0.

SHELBY COUNTY DEVELOPMENT CORPORATION / UPDATE:

Brian Asher with the Shelby County Development Corporation wanted to give the
Commissioners an update on development in Shelby County. Asher advised they have a new
company coming in called Gifu Food Plastics, they are investing over 50 million dollars and will
employ around 35 employees. We are currently working on filling requests from about 100
different requests. Asher also wanted to request their annual funds that they usually receive from
the county in the amount of $100,000.00. Motion to table until next week was made by Abel,
seconded by Runnebohm, approved 3-0.

SHELBY GO/ 2025 FISCAL YEAR GRANT:

Easter Hall-Beyer came before the commissions because the Commissioners approved the 2025
Fiscal Year Grant, but the form had the wrong year on it, so the state sent out a new grant for to
be signed. No action as needed.

UTILITY REQUEST:

Bischoll Plumbing Service is requesting a Right of Way Permit to fix an existing field tile
located approximately 80’ from the intersection of River Road and 750 S. There is a big sink
hole on River Road. Motion to approved was made by Lawson, seconded by Runnebohm,
approved 3-0.

SHERIFF:
N/A
HIGHWAY:

Ben is requesting 600 E between Michigan Road and 300 S. Ben advised Trisler will be
replacing the prefab pipe for a week. Motion to approve was made by Abel, seconded by
Lawson, approved 3-0.

Ben advised that 350 W was opened Friday.
CLAIMS:

N/A

TRANSFER / ADDITIONALS:

N/A



MISCELLANEOUS :
LISA WOJIHOSKI- SCHALER:
Lisa advised she had a couple of questions:

1. Lisa wanted to know what the resolution was about on June 10, 2024. John DePrez
advised it is a yearly resolution that all redevelopment commissions must file with the
state stating how much if any of the TIF money will flow thru to the entities.

2. Lisa wants to know if the Commissioners would consider drafting and adopting an
Ordinance for no overnight parking up in the Pleasant View Area. They are making it
hard to see while driving and turning. Abel advised Lisa that they are working on
something, and they were aware of the problems it is causing with the semi’s parking on
the roads. No action was taken.

COUNTY AUDITOR/ BRIDGE CERTIFICATION:

Auditor Glackman presented the Commissioners with the Annual Covered Bridge Certification.
Shelby County does not have any covered bridges and that is what the certification reflects.
Motion to approve was made by Abel, seconded by Runnebohm, approved 3-0.

Commissioner Abel wanted to remind everyone that the Shelby County Fair is going on this
week, go out, and support the 4-H youth.



There being no further business to come before board. A motion to adjourn was made by
Lawson, seconded by Runnebohm, approved 3-0.

AYE: NAYE:

ATTEST:

AMY L. GLACKMAN

SHELBY COUNTY AUDITOR



